
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
 

June 23, 2009 
 
 
Agenda Item: 4.7 
 
Subject:  Approval of Memorandum of Understanding—Peralta Community College 

District for the Bay Area Regional Tech Prep Collaborative Partnership, 
Chabot College 

 
 
Background: Chabot College is linked to the Bay Area Regional Tech Prep Collaborative 
Partnership (BARTPC) through the Bay Area Career Pathway Alliance (BACPA) which 
establishes a regional partnership among 16 regional community college districts for the purpose 
of developing an effective and comprehensive ongoing regional collaboration between 
educational, business, and workforce development partners to address emerging workforce 
development needs, locally and regionally, and provides career training and opportunities for 
residents in the local targeted areas. 
 
The State’s Department of Education authorizes the BACPA partnership and recognizes Peralta 
Community College District (CCD) as the lead partner and fiscal agent. A memorandum of 
understanding (MOU) with each participating partner is required by Peralta Community College 
District. 
 
As a BARTPC partner, funding is being provided to Chabot College for outreach activities to 
middle schools within the College’s service area which includes the Hayward, Castro Valley, 
San Leandro, and San Lorenzo School Districts for the purpose of building and strengthening 
career exploration and development through a High Leverage Activity grant. The College has 
been allocated $24,500 for the 2008-09 fiscal year. The MOU is for the period April 21, 2009 
through June 30, 2009. 
 
Due to Statewide budgetary constraints, the MOU could not be completed by the issuing partner 
until May 11, 2009 with the College receiving documents the last week of May. 
 
Recommended Action: That the Board of Trustees approve the proposed Memorandum of 
Understanding with Peralta Community College District for the Bay Area Regional Tech Prep 
Collaborative Partnership, Chabot College, for the period April 21, 2009 through June 30, 2009. 
It is further recommended that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to 
execute the Memorandum of Understanding and any future augmentations or amendments to the 
document on behalf of the District. 
 
 
  Approved: Joel L. Kinnamon/Date 
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